
SPECIAL HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE 
Minutes of Meeting 

May 1, 2012 
Kenosha County Administration Building 

 
 

Committee Members Present: Dayvin Hallmon, Erin Decker, David Arrington, Boyd 
Frederick, Angie Montemurro, Gabe Nudo, Anita Johnson 

 
Staff Present: John Jansen, Cindy Johnson, Mark Melotik 
 
Others Present: Co. Bd. Chair Jeff Gentz, Vice-Chair Ed Kubicki, Supervisors 

John O’Day, Rick Dodge,  
 
 
This meeting was digitally recorded. 
 
1. Call to Order  
 
 The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Dayvin Hallmon. 
 
2. Citizen's Comments - None 
  
3. Approval of Minutes – 4/4/12  (on tape at 0:29) 
 
 MOTION to approve minutes by Erin Decker, seconded by David Arrington.  MOTION 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.   
 
4. Overview of the Dept. of Human Services (DHS)  (on tape at 0:52) 
 
 John Jansen gave a brief overview of the Department.  He distributed and reviewed the 

DHS org chart and a listing of all division directors w/phone numbers and e-mail addresses.  
He also invited everyone to take a tour of the Job Center to help them better understand 
everything we do here.  Committee members were encouraged to contact Sharon Davis to 
arrange a tour. 

 
5. Health:  An Ordinance to Repeal and Recreate Chapter 16 of the Municipal Code of 

Kenosha County  (on tape at 11:40) 
 
 Cindy Johnson and Mark Melotik explained that annual license renewals are sent out in 

May.  We do have an on-line system for paying, although not many people use it.  Only 
about 10% pay with credit card.  Dayvin Hallmon requested a listing of county comparable 
charges. 

 
 MOTION to approve by David Arrington, seconded by Erin Decker.  MOTION CARRIED 

UNANIMOUSLY.   
 
6. Such Other Business as Authorized by Law  (on tape at 22:00) 
 
7. Committee Members Comments - None 
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8. Adjournment  (on tape at 23:24) 
 
 It was moved to adjourn by David Arrington, seconded by Erin Decker.  Meeting adjourned 

at 6:55 p.m. 
 
     Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
     Sharon Davis 
     KCDHS Secretary 
 
F:Sharon/HSCmin 5-1-12 
 
 
 
NOTE:  A copy of this recording is available at:  www.kenoshacounty.org/cb/audio 
 


